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August                        
 
8/30th - 9/24th iReady Fall Diagnostic          

Assessment Window (K-5)                         

30 - PTO Meeting (9:00-10:00) Cafeteria          

31 - OPE (K - 2) Curriculum Chat                                        
Session 1 (5:00 - 5:45)                              
Session 2 (6:00 - 6:45)                                                                                   

Two repeat sessions are held in your             
teacher’s room. Please attend only one.                       

September                  
 

1 - Student Ambassador Mtg. (2:00-3:30) 

2 - OPE (3 - 5) Curriculum Chat                                        
Session 1 (5:00 - 5:45)                              
Session 2 (6:00 - 6:45)  

Two repeat sessions are held in your             
teacher’s room. Please attend only one.                  

6 - Labor Day/No School 

9 - Ms. Bell, Mrs. Hopkins, Ms. Kessler, 
and  Mrs. Sheen’s Curriculum Chat Night                                      
Session 1 (5:00 - 5:45)                              
Session 2 (6:00 - 6:45)   

Two repeat sessions are held in your             
teacher’s room. Please attend only one.                      

9 - OPE SPIRIT NIGHT at Trasca & 
Co Eatery (4:00-7:30)                                                                

14 - Interims issued through Home Ac-
cess Center (HAC) for grades (3-5), hard 
copies for grades (K-2) 

15 - Feeder Pattern Family Night (OPE, 
LMS, PHS) – no homework tonight and 
no tests tomorrow 

16 - School Advisory Council (SAC) Mtg. 
(3:15 - 4:15) 

20 - Individual Student Pictures  

30 - Otter Run            
(Schedule TBA) 

Dear Ocean Palms Families,   

 We would like to extend a sincere thank you to everyone for a successful 
beginning to the 2021-2022 school year. It is due to the combined efforts of 
our school staff, parents, PTO, and our transportation department that our 
growing school can run efficiently and effectively every day. We are 
pleased to announce our morning car line has been clear each day no later 
than 8:30 a.m. and we are improving our parent pick up line daily, when the 
weather cooperates.  Please remember students waiting in our parent pick 
up line must be picked up in carline.  Adults cannot park and pick up stu-
dents as they wait with their peers. For everyone’s safety we also ask that 
you remain in your vehicle and allow us to load your student  on the pas-
senger side of your vehicle. Thank you to everyone for displaying their car 
tags and continually following our safety protocols.  All of our school poli-
cies and procedures are available for review in our Parent-Student Hand-
book that was located in your child’s blue communication folder at Meet the 
Teacher.                                                                                                        
 Communication is key in maintaining an excellent learning environment. 
We have many effective ways to communicate with families. The Palms 
Post is our parent newsletter and is sent via School Messenger monthly.  If 
additional communication is necessary from the school, you may receive an 
email, phone call, or text message through School Messenger.  School staff 
are also available by phone or email.                                                                                  
 During our up coming Curriculum Chats parents will learn about instruc-
tional goals, the rituals and routines that have been established, the grad-
ing process, and how your child is learning to be an active part of their 
classroom community. (K-5) Teachers will hold two repeat sessions on their 
designated night.  Please reference the calendar on the right side of this 
edition of the Palms Post for your teacher’s designated day.  We are offer-
ing two repeat sessions, in an effort to allow for more social distancing and 
allow for more parking.  The first session will be (5:00 – 5:45), followed by a 
repeat presentation from (6:00 – 6:45).  Teachers will also email the 
presentation and send home any materials for those who are unable to at-
tend.  Please note per the Superintendent's email on 8-24-21 all staff and 
visitors will be required to wear a mask or face shield while on campus.  
This mandate is effective August 25, 2021 until September 23, 2021.  A 
copy of the email and where to locate COVID-19 information is on page 2.  

Please do not hesitate to call us with questions or concerns.   

Sincerely,                                                                                                                                                                 

Tiffany Cantwell and Lisa Brubaker                                                                                                                              

OPE Administration Team  



Dear SJCSD Parents/Guardians, 

First, I want to thank you for your support and preparation which led to an 

outstanding first week of school with your children. Again, this year we find 

ourselves working in the midst of the COVID pandemic. Although many 

conditions have changed, we are still in a situation that calls for us to be 

vigilant in our efforts to protect ourselves and the children we serve.  Due to 

the rate of positive cases that are coming into school, the St. Johns County 

School District is mandating face masks or face shields for all employees 

and visitors for the next 30 days.  In accordance with Executive Order 2021

-175, this temporary mandate does not apply to students. This is effective 

tomorrow, August 25, 2021 and we will evaluate this mandate at the end of 

the 30-day period ending, September 23, 2021. 

Sincerely, 

Tim Forson 

Superintendent of Schools 

St. Johns County School District 





We offer a huge thank you to our PTO. PTO’s financial con-

tributions are considerable and their volunteer efforts immeasur-

able.  To kick start the year PTO has purchased site licenses for 

Brain Pop, Raz Kids, Study Island, iReady Reading, iReady 

Math, and class sets of Sunshine State books. In addition to 

their monetary donation, our PTO has spent hours stuffing back 

to school folders and providing breakfast and lunch for the OPE 

staff during pre-planning. We truly appreciate all those who 

stand at our side supporting our school!   

  

 

 

 

Starting August 30th through September 24th students in 

grades (K-5) will take their first i-Ready Diagnostic in math and 

then reading. iReady is a computer adaptive test that matches 

the difficulty of test questions to the ability of each student. 

correctly, the test becomes more difficult. As students answer 

questions incorrectly, the test becomes easier. In both scenarios, 

the test adapts to find the precise ability of each student in the 

quickest, most efficient way possible.  

 two students will take the same test.  Just as 

every student has a different ability level, every student will have 

a different test experience  Students will see material teachers 

haven’t covered.

 Students may see above and below grade level materi-

al.  Every student will receive a challenging test. The Diagnostic 

is designed for students to get about 50% of the questions cor-

rect and 50% incorrect to help identify their precise abilities on a 

range of skills. 

     A student’s assessment score is not based on the number of 

items he or she answers correctly.  A student’s score is deter-

mined by adjusting after each item to determine his or her profi-

ciency level. Assessment results will be reviewed with you during 

your beginning of the year parent-teacher conference. 

School Spirit                

Wear Your OPE Gear 

Every Friday!  

October                
Character Counts - Responsibility       

1 – Otter Run (Rain Date) 

4 – PTO Meeting. (9:00-10:00) 

15 – First Quarter Ends 

18 – Teacher Planning Day/No School 

21 – School Advisory Council (SAC) 
Mtg. (3:15-4:15) 

22 – Fifth Grade Spelling Bee:                
Classroom Competitions 

25-29 – Fall Book Fair & Red Ribbon 
Week  

26 – Report Cards posted on Home         
Access Center (HAC) 

28 – Fall Family Night (5:30-7:30)  

November               
Character Counts - Citizenship  

1-4 Candy Donation/Drive for Troops  

1 – PTO Mtg. (9:00-10:00) 

4 – Individual Student Picture Retakes 
(optional) 

8-15 – Canned Food Drive 

10 – Feeder Pattern Family Night 
(OPE, LMS, PHS) – no homework to-
night and no tests tomorrow 

11 – Veterans Day/No School 

12 – Health Screenings for students 
in grades K, 1, & 3 



 

Follow Ocean Palms and PTO on Facebook at 
https://www.facebook.com/OceanPalmsPTO 











Grades and Attendance Records are Online          

REGISTER TODAY! 
















